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CAREER PATHWAYS WEEK

Strive For Excellence

Friday 2nd August 2024

Year 10 students recently participated in the second Pathways Week, either on work
experience or participating in pathways activities at school.

 
Students from Fortuna and Shamrock (along with a few from Alexandra and Rosalind) went

out on work experience across a variety of industries, from healthcare to construction;
childcare to law; creative arts to retail. Staff loved the opportunity to either visit or call
students, to see and hear all about their experience and learnings. For some, they were

offered a job out of it! For others, they were offered the chance to engage in their career
pathway now. For a few, they discovered that this industry might not be for them, helping

them to reconsider their options.
 

Students from Alexandra and Rosalind (along with a few from Fortuna and Shamrock)
participated in a variety of upskilling workshops and community volunteering opportunities. It

was great to see those who engaged in these activities. Some students also took on the
chance to practise being a self-directed learner, in preparation for life after BSE, by

completing online training modules in and around their workshops and excursions. Well done
to those people, you’ve just put yourself a cut above the rest!

RESPECT TEAMWORKINTEGRITY RESILIENCE



Over the next few weeks, we will be focusing on pathway options for students to effectively plan

for their next steps in their learning journey. With our BSE Course Counselling Day on

Wednesday 14 August, our students should be fully informed of the next steps in their

preferred learning pathway/s. Group advisors will be engaging with their students about

mapping their next steps, which are personally devised each semester. It is particularly

important during these next weeks as BSE students are making decisions of where they might

be heading in the immediate future and selecting subjects for 2025 to help them achieve their

short- and longer-term goals. (BSE online subject selections are due by Friday 23 August)

The learning pathway discussions and documenting in the student planner encourages

students to reflect on their academic strengths and challenges from their previous semester

and set target growth for each of their subjects this semester, and devise clear strategies, in

consultation with their teachers, as to how they can realistically achieve these targets. 

Use these strengths to select subjects aligned to future pathways of learning. Preparation is

about seeing every task as an opportunity to improve and build on feedback from others, for

example, teachers/coaches. 

Principals' Day

Victorian Government Schools acknowledged Principals' Day today, celebrating the pivotal role

of Principals in school's achieving excellence in learning and wellbeing. 

Principals' Day has been celebrated in the state for 20 years and is a wonderful opportunity for

school communities to say thank you.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK
Friday 2nd August 2024



I wish to recognise my BSE Principal colleagues Ange Tremain, Hamish Roberts and Suzie

Harrison for the incredible work they do every day to support the BSE community throughout

the year and acknowledge their unbelievable contribution to the college.

I am lucky to work in a team of passionate school leaders who drive a strong and shared culture

of excellence, teamwork and innovation, where every child is at the centre of learning.

BSE alumni in Paris 2024

Great to see two BSE alumni at the Paris Olympic Games with Dyson Daniels showing some

terrific form on the basketball court and we look forward to Andy Buchanan running another

fast time in the marathon next Saturday. We are proud of their achievements so far and look

forward to them continuing to improve after this significant experience in 2024.

Be kind Stay Safe,

Glen Donald
BSE COLLEGE PRINCIPAL



BEP ART
 EXHIBITION



Last Wednesday marked the opening of the BEP Art Showcase at
Bendigo Senior Secondary College, an event that celebrated the

creativity and skill of our students. The showcase featured
approximately 30 stunning pieces of artwork crafted by the talented

artists from Bendigo South East College.

Visitors to the showcase were treated to a vibrant array of artworks
spanning several disciplines, including photography, visual

communication design, sculpture, digital art, and traditional visual arts.
This diverse exhibition not only displayed the technical skills of our

students but also their ability to express complex themes and emotions
through various media.

A massive congratulations to all our art students who participated. Your
hard work and dedication paid off, resulting in an exhibition that

captivated and inspired all who attended.

Special thanks are due to our art teachers, particularly Mr Watson and
Mrs Gladigau. 

 We look forward to seeing what our students will create for next year's
event. Well done to everyone involved!



This past week was a big one for Bendigo South East College football, with
both our Year 7 and Year 9/10 boys' teams competing at the Loddon Mallee
Regional Finals in Swan Hill.

Year 7 Team Highlights

On Monday, our Year 7 team took to the field with high spirits and
determination. The boys demonstrated outstanding teamwork and
sportsmanship throughout the day.

In their first game, BSE faced off against St Joes Mildura, securing a decisive
victory with a score of 6.3.39 to 1.1.6. The team's strong defensive strategy
and quick offense set the tone for the day.

However, the subsequent games presented tougher challenges. In their
second match, our boys played against St Joes Echuca, where they fought
hard but were overtaken with a final score of 2.1 to 5.2.32. The third game saw
them up against CMC, where despite a valiant effort, they were beaten 1.2.8
to 4.3.27. 

Despite not advancing further, the experience and resilience gained were
invaluable.



Year 9/10 Team Takes the Field

Following the Year 7's lead, our Year 9 and 10 teams traveled to Swan Hill on
Wednesday, ready to showcase their skills. The older boys started their
campaign strongly, defeating Mackillop College 4.2.26 to 2.1.13 in a thrilling first
game that highlighted their cohesive play and strategic prowess.

Their second game was more challenging, facing a strong Irymple team. Despite
a tough fight and some strategic plays, BSE concluded the match with a score of
1.3.9 to Irymple's 5.3.33. The game was a tough lesson but a crucial part of their
growth and development in the sport.

Both days were a showcase of not just football talent but also the spirit and
camaraderie inherent in team sports. Our players not only represented BSE with
pride but also learned valuable lessons about teamwork, resilience, and
competition.

We congratulate all players for their effort and sportsmanship and extend a
special thanks to the coaches and staff who supported our teams. The future
looks bright for BSE football, and we look forward to seeing what these young
athletes will achieve next.



Last Thursday, 25th July, Bendigo South East College's Year 7 boys and girls badminton teams
showcased their skills and sportsmanship at the Loddon Mallee Regionals. It was a day of
intense competition and commendable performances.

The girls' team faced a tough challenge against Kerang, narrowly missing out on a victory.
However, they bounced back strongly in their next match against Kyabram, securing a
convincing win. Their exceptional teamwork, cooperation, and persistence throughout the
competition earned them the runners up pennant for the day. Congratulations to team
members Kanika Kanika, Kiya Griffin, Hayley Hoggan, Elizabeth Maung, Adie McGregor, and Lila
Parry for their outstanding effort and spirit.

On the boys' side, due to some late withdrawals from other teams, the competition was
narrowed down to a face off against Kyabram. Our boys displayed remarkable focus and
commitment, winning all their matches and claiming the winning pennant. This victory not only
highlights their skill but also positions them well for future challenges, including a potential
shot at the state title. Kudos to Ben Sinalingga, Henry Greaves, Kismatveer Singh Gill, Aymaan
Zujam, and Edwin Murphy for their stellar performances.

A special thanks goes out to Laura Vu and Mikayla O’Donnell from Year 8, who have dedicated
many lunchtimes to coaching and supporting the squads. 

The success of our badminton teams at the regionals is a proud moment for BSE and a
testament to the hard work of our students and coaches. 

Well done to all involved, and here’s to bringing more accolades home in the future!

Loddon Mallee Regional
Badminton Results
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ACA DRAMA STUDENTS VISIT MACBETH

On our most recent ACA trip to Melbourne, Drama students experienced a
retelling of the famous Shakespearean play, Macbeth. While staying true
to the original material, the play occasionally adopted a very meta
approach, breaking the fourth wall with direct addresses to the audience.

One memorable moment involved Lady Macbeth complaining to the
director that the scene was going awry. Having the actors speak directly to
the audience made for a very interesting and entertaining two hours.

The set design was exceptionally clever, featuring a raised revolving stage
with many different rooms. At times, scenes unfolded as the actors walked
from room to room while the set was turning. This added to the intensity
and reflected the growing madness in the castle.

After the play, there was a Q&A session allowing us to ask the actors
questions and gain direct insights into the acting industry and the
creative process behind the production. We also spent some time
exploring Melbourne, dining at local restaurants and eateries that offered
a wide variety of international cuisine. It was another fantastic day out, and
we can thoroughly recommend the Malthouse Theatre production.

Zav Wilbern



 AUGUST &
SEPTEMBER
IMPORTANT

DATES

FRI
7TH

JUNE

FRI
9TH 
AUG

WED
14TH
AUG

TERM THREE

ANZAC DAY 
ASSEMBLY

2024

BSE ATHLETICS
CARNIVAL

THUR
8TH
AUG

BSE WINTER MUSIC
CONCERT

YEAR TEN
IMMUNISATIONS

MON
16TH
SEPT

BSE ATHLETICS
TRIALS

WEAR YOUR OODIE
TO SCHOOL

MON
19TH
AUG

BOOK WEEK

THUR
15TH
AUG

MUST BE WORN OVER THE TOP OF BSE UNIFORM

STUDENT
WELLBEING WEEK





W E A R  Y O U R  O O D I E  
T O  S C H O O L



 
Bendigo South East College School Uniform Pricelist

Price list valid to June 30 2025 

UNIFORM
Academic Polo SS (Royal) 
Academic Polo LS (Royal) 
Polar Fleece Zip Jumper (Royal w/Logo 

V-Neck Pullover (Navy w/BSE Text) 

Rain Jacket - Academic/Sport Uniform 
(Royal/Navy w/Logo) 
Dress - (Royal/Navy/White Check w/BSE Text) 
Skirt (Navy/Royal/Gold Check w/BSE Text) 
Classic Pants (Navy w/BSE Text) 
Tailored Pants (Navy w/BSE Text) 
Classic Shorts (Navy w/BSE Text)

SPORT UNIFORM 
Polo Top SS - (Royal/Gold w/Logo) 
Sport Shorts (Navy w/BSE - Reg length) 

Track Pants (Navy Microfibre w/BSE Text) 

Rain Jacket - Academic/Sport Uniform 
(Royal/Navy w/Logo) 
MISCELLANEOUS 
Scarf (Royal w/ logo) 
Beanie (Royal w/ logo) 
Beanie Pom Pom (Royal w/ BSE) 
Bucket Hat (Navy/Gold w/ logo) 

School Bag – Large (Royal w/ logo) 
School Bag – XL (Royal w/ logo) 
Socks – (Black or white) 
Tights – (Navy cotton) 
Tights – (Navy Microfibre) 

 
Sz 4 – 30 
Sz 4 – 30 

10C – 16C / XS–3XL 

Sz 75cm-110cm 

10C - 14C / XS - 5XL 

Sz 4A - 26A 
4A - 26A 

Sz 22 - 46 
Sz 4-32 

Sz 22 – 46 

10C - 14C / XS - 4XL 
10C - 14C / XS - 4XL 

10C - 4XL 

10C - 14C / XS - 5XL 

 

3 Pack 
From 

2 Pack 

 
$39.95 
$40.95 

$49.95 

$85.50 

$75.50 

$74.95 
$69.95 
$65.00 
$65.00 
$39.95 

$39.95 
$39.95 
$49.95 

$75.00 

$20.50
$20.50
$25.50
$18.50 

$91.95 
$99.95 
$17.50 
$19.00 
$19.95 

 
21 Queen Street Bendigo Victoria 3550 
Phone: 03 7018 4199 
Email: Bendigo@noone.com.au 
Trading Hours 
Monday – Friday 
Saturday 

9.00am - 5.00pm 
9.00am - 12noon 

mailto:Bendigo@noone.com.au
mailto:Bendigo@noone.com.au


Year Ten
WEDNESDAY 14th AUGUST 2024

Register Now For The 
Year 10 Secondary School Immunisations Program

 
Immunisation saves lives and is a proven and safe way to protect against diseases.

The protection provided by some childhood immunisations fades over time and needs to
be boosted in adolescence.

Secondary school students are at an age when a vaccine will be most effective and provide
protection before possible exposure to a disease.

Making sure your child receives their secondary school immunisations will help to keep
them healthy and well through secondary school and into adulthood.

Immunisations are safe and effective, and administered by a council nurse at secondary
schools.

Students in Year 10 (or aged 15-16) receive the Meningococcal ACWY vaccine (1 dose).
 To help make the program a success, we need you as parents/carers to register and

consent on our online booking platform VaxApp. 
 

To do this you can either go to the website:
https://bendigo.book.vaxapp.com.au/school/BendigoSouthEast7-10SecondaryCollege-

cLqmhX

Or scan the QR Code below

If you need any help or advice, please email: immunisation@bendigo.vic.gov.au
or phone: 0428 149 077

Learn more about the Secondary School Immunisation Program in Victoria at:
www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/immunisation-in-secondary-schools 

https://bendigo.book.vaxapp.com.au/school/BendigoSouthEast7-10SecondaryCollege-cLqmhX
https://bendigo.book.vaxapp.com.au/school/BendigoSouthEast7-10SecondaryCollege-cLqmhX
mailto:immunisation@bendigo.vic.gov.au


Library NewsLibrary News
We're asking all BSE families to help us by checking

around the house for any library books that might be
overdue. Our library is a shared resource, and

returning books promptly ensures that all students
have access to our educational materials.

Thank you for your cooperation and for helping keep
our library fully stocked!

For assistance contact the library team.



Our lost property box is quickly filling up with unclaimed
items. We strongly encourage all families to label their

children’s uniforms and personal items. Properly
naming school gear not only helps in returning lost

items promptly but also prevents unnecessary losses.
Labelling uniforms, sports gear, and personal

belongings can save time and frustration. Take a
moment to check that all your child's items are marked
with their name and class. It’s a simple step that can

make a big difference.

Please help us help you keep track of your belongings
by ensuring everything your child brings to school is

clearly labeled.

LOST 
PROPERTY



CHESS CLUB
Chess Club  
in the Library

Wednesdays at Lunchtime

BSE
Weekly

Activities

TABLE TOP 
GAMES

Every Friday in the
 Library.

ALL year levels welcome.

HOMEWORK
CLUB

CHAPTER CHAT
Book Club

Mondays in library 
at recess.

Each Monday
3:30pm - 4:30pm

In the Library.



COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARDCOMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD




